BARROW  PRIMARY  SCHOOL

19th July, 2018
Dear Parent/Carer
As we come to the end of the school year, we sadly say farewell to Mrs Marchi.  Mrs. Marchi has been a great headteacher who has led our school to Ofsted ‘Outstanding’ status. We are really appreciative of the enormous contribution she has made. Mrs Marchi’s ability to inspire both staff and pupils has made our school a wonderful place to work and to study. I’d like to thank her on behalf of the governing body for all she has done for our school, and to wish her a well-deserved retirement.

In my previous letter to you, I promised an update on the process to appoint Mrs Marchi’s successor as Headteacher. The Headteacher vacancy will be advertised nationally during the summer holiday. Prospective candidates, who wish to, will be able to visit the school early September, and applications will close mid-September. The governors’ selection panel, assisted by a Local Authority Advisor, a current Headteacher and a representative from Blackburn Diocese will be shortlisting and interviewing soon after this. The appointment of the successful candidate will then be ratified by the full governing body and we will be able to inform the school community before the end of September. 

In the interim, Mrs Welch will be joining us in September as Acting Headteacher on a full time basis, supported by Mrs Halstead our Assistant Headteacher and Mrs Berryman on a part time basis. Together they will continue to drive the school forward during the autumn term and will ensure a smooth handover to the successful applicant. 
We are very grateful to Mrs Berryman for the clear direction and support she has given to the school over the past term and for her commitment and dedication to our children. 

 
At the end of this term we also say goodbye and good luck to Mrs Farnsworth who leaves us to take up a teaching post in Burnley. We wish her every happiness and success in her new post.  

 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all parents and carers for their continued support and commitment to our school. I’d also like to thank FOBS for all their hard work this year in organising many events, which have raised valuable funds to support our children’s education. 

 

Lastly, we say a fond farewell to all our Year 6 Pupils, we are proud of their results and for the hard work it took for them to achieve them - Well Done!  We wish them all the very best in the next stage of their educational journey.  Please look out for the fantastic Leavers’ video ‘This is Me’ which will be uploaded to the website soon.
 

On behalf of the governing body, I wish you and your family a safe and enjoyable summer break.

 

Yours sincerely  

 Mr J Johnstone 

Chair of Governors 

LOST PROPERTY

All items of lost property will be displayed in the corridor by the staffroom tomorrow, after school.  Please come and have a look as all remaining items will be disposed of.

WELLIES

Please make sure your child has taken their wellies home with them as again, any unclaimed pairs will be disposed of ready for the new academic year.

AND FINALLY…
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School closes for the summer holiday at 3.30pm on Friday, 20th July and re-opens for the Autumn term at 9.00am on Tuesday, 4th September.  We wish you all a lovely summer break and look forward to seeing you in the new school year.

